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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Another great term 
@Port School

Term 2 2024

As Term 2 comes to a close, I wish to
compliment the majority of students
who have adjusted well to new school

guidelines including handing their
phones in at the student reception
each morning. Most students have
also tried their best to be at school
and importantly in class on time. 

Students’ online interactions remain a
great concern, with social media often

stirring up trouble and creating
division amongst students. This can be

very hurtful for all involved and
results in staff having to spend a
disproportionate amount of time

sorting it out.
Today’s young people are the first
generation to grow up with Smart

devices, many having had a
smartphone from the age of ten.
Recent research has revealed the

extent of adverse effects caused by
unrestricted access to social media. 

Phone addiction, anxiety,
depression, cyber bullying,

disrupted sleep patterns and most
disturbingly increased youth
suicide rates are some of the

impacts of unrestricted,
unsupervised online

activity.Addressing these
challenges with older students

may feel daunting, but it's crucial
to initiate conversations and

monitor their social media use. For
younger children, it's a chance to
research and consider delaying
their access to devices and to

online content. Taking proactive
steps now can mitigate the

potential negative effects of digital
technology on their well-being.

See the article over the page for
more details. 

Don’t forget to check out
the outdoor classroom

which is going in over the
break!



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONTINUED

By Jonathan Haidt

END THE PHONE-BASED CHILDHOOD
NOW

The environment in which kids grow up today is
hostile to human development

In the early 2010s, a troubling shift began to
affect adolescents worldwide, marked by an

alarming increase in rates of depression,
anxiety, and suicide. These issues, previously

stable or improving, surged dramatically
among Generation Z, born in 1996 and later. In

the United States alone, rates of depression
and anxiety rose by over 50 percent in many

studies, while the suicide rate among
adolescents aged 10 to 19 increased by 48
percent. For girls aged 10 to 14, the rise in

suicide rates was a staggering 131 percent. This
trend wasn't isolated to the U.S.; similar
patterns emerged in Canada, the U.K.,

Australia, New Zealand, Nordic countries, and
beyond. Generation Z has been experiencing

higher levels of anxiety, depression, self-harm,
and related disorders compared to previous
generations for which data is available. The

decline in mental health is just one aspect of a
broader societal shift. Loneliness and social

isolation among American teens began to
escalate around 2012. Concurrently, academic

performance also showed signs of decline.
National and international assessments, such
as "The Nation’s Report Card" in the U.S. and

the PISA evaluations globally, noted decreases
in reading, math, and science scores after 2012,

reversing previous trends of improvement. 

These troubling developments suggest a
complex interplay of social, academic, and
possibly technological factors shaping the
experiences of adolescents in the early
2010s. Understanding and addressing these
issues are crucial for supporting the mental
health and well-being of current and future
generations facing unprecedented
challenges in an increasingly connected and
fast-paced world.
Some Solutions

No smartphones before high school.1.
No social media until 16.2.

Social media platforms expose children to a
wide variety of harms, including sextortion,
feelings of inadequacy, and contact with ill-
intentioned strangers; there is no way to
make it appropriate for children. Link up
with the parents of your child’s friends to
commit together to not allowing your
children to open social media accounts
until 16.

Advocate for phone-free schools.1.
4.    Give more independence, free play, and
responsibility in the real world kids develop
social skills and overcome anxiety naturally
through independence and unsupervised
play. 
5.    Remember phones are not an essential
part of life, they can and should be
removed if you feel they are not being used
appropriately.

https://www.theatlantic.com/author/jonathan-haidt/


Infographic from: https://www.zdnet.com/article/cyberbullying-
increases-in-line-with-mobile-phone-usage-infographic/

The Dangers of Mobile Phone Use for
Teens

























HASS news

We would like to give special recognition to the
creators of the most successful models.
Congratulations to Brodie C, Jack F, and Charlie A, who
each won a portable radio for their outstanding
designs. A special mention goes to Siena W. and Giselle
S, who took out the overall first prize with their
innovative model, earning cinema tickets for their
exceptional work.
Thank you to all our students for their hard work and
creativity this term. Your efforts have made this term
a resounding success. We wish everyone a well-
deserved mid-year break and look forward to
continuing our journey of discovery and learning in the
next term. Enjoy your holidays!This term our students have delved deep into

the exploration of different resource sectors,
gaining valuable knowledge and understanding

of natural, capital, and human resources. This
term has been marked by creativity, problem-
solving, and innovation, which were particularly

evident during our wind turbine model
construction challenge.

The wind turbine challenge was a highlight of
the term, encouraging students to apply their

learning in a hands-on project. The objective
was to construct a wind turbine model capable

of lifting weight using the mechanical energy
harnessed from the air. The ingenuity and

dedication displayed by all participants were
truly impressive.

CONGRATS PORT STUDENTS!!!

WIND TURBINES

Celebrating the Spirit of
Inquiry



PAAP – Port Agency &
Advocacy Program

We're thrilled to announce the successful
launch of our student volunteering program at

Southwell Primary! Every Tuesday, our
enthusiastic Port students prepare nutritious
meals, and every Wednesday, they serve these

meals to Southwell students.

The dedication and skills of our volunteers are
inspiring, and their healthy meals are

appreciated by students, teachers, and
families. This program has quickly become a

weekly highlight, fostering community and
shared purpose. 

To mark the end of a great term, Port school
organised a party at Southwell Primary on
Wednesday of Week 10. It was a big success,
and everyone had fun. We thanked our
volunteers, PAAP program coordinators, and
Hospitality students and staff for their hard
work and tasty food. The party was the
perfect end to a term of hard work and
community spirit.

Southwell
program

Party!

Port Students Launch Successful Volunteering
Program at Southwell Primary

Participating in this program offers numerous
personal advantages for our volunteers. They

gain valuable life skills, such as teamwork, time
management, and cooking, which are essential

for personal development. Socially, the program
encourages interaction and cooperation
between students of different ages and

backgrounds, fostering a sense of camaraderie
and mutual respect.

Why
Volunteer?

Join us!

Looking ahead, we're excited to continue this
program in Semester 2 and invite more
students to join. Whether you're into cooking,
want to learn new skills, or wish to give back
to the community, this program is perfect for
you.

Sign up now to be part of this rewarding
experience and help make a difference at
Southwell Primary. For more information,
please contact RAF. Let's keep up the great
work and make a real impact!





















































Port School
NOTICES

Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area.

A special offer for the school’s students - 4 WEEKS FREE beginners
karate lessons!

Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all
ages to learn self-defense in a fun and safe environment. 

We also teach classes for teens and adults and they are fantastic for
fitness, wellbeing and of course, self-defense.

Classes continue over the school holidays (with a short break over the
Christmas period) which makes it perfect for the kids who are looking
to try something on the holidays.

Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect,
discipline and fitness.

Call now to take advantage of this 4 week trial.

Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402

Facebook pages – perth goju karate

Instagram – perthgojukarate

Google – www.perthgojukarate.wordpress.com

Perth Goju Karate!

Term 3 Events Calendar

Term 3 starts July 15th

Staff PD days August 15th and
16th (student-free days)

Art Exhibition August 29th

Malaysia Excursion TBA

Term 3 Finishes September 20th 


